
      KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

SEPTEMBER 12, 2011 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 Pm at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary      

Candace Clark, Co-chair   Ron Eccleston                       

Tony Gonsalves    John Gordon          

Herb Weibe              

Also present:  Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the Aug. 8th
h
 meeting were approved.      

OLD BUSINESS: 

a. Tree Planting on K Ave. Verbal consent from DOT had been received and the committee 

was awaiting the written approval.  To date this has not been forthcoming. Chuck will 

check with DOT and attempt to get the written approval.  Ken had drawn up a concept 

for this that was submitted to DOT.  Council has approved the concept.  There is a 

problem of money as DOT is, at this time, unable to fund the project.  There is a 

possibility of obtaining grant money once we have written approval. 

b. Town Entrance Sign.  One of the palm trees planted by the sign has died and will need to 

be replaced.  Candace and John will pick up the  rest of the plants from Zone 8 on 

Wednesday Sept 21
st
 and the Committee will plant them on Thursday, Sept 22

nd
 starting 

at 9:30AM. 

   

NEW BUSINESS 

1.  Corrections to the Aug 8
th
 meeting minutes.  Change Zone A to Zone 8.  Note that the 

additional Town Maintenance person will share his time working on town programs and 

maintaining the landscaping 

2. The Committee has received an application from Linda Mason to serve on the committee.  

Priscilla will call her and invite her to the October meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on October 10th 

at the Town Hall at 4:00PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 



 

 

 

 


